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The Permanent Council held a regular meeting on November 30, 2005, to consider the items on the draft order of business, document (CP/OD.1519/05), which was approved as presented.

· Presentation of gavel to Ambassador Roberto Álvarez Gil, former Chair of the Permanent Council 


The Council presented a gavel to Ambassador Roberto Álvarez Gil, Permanent Representative of the Dominican Republic, in recognition of his excellent service as Chair of the Permanent Council from the period of July to September 2005.

· Independence days of Suriname and Barbados 


On behalf of the Permanent Council, the Chair congratulated the people and Governments of Suriname and Barbados on their independence days (November 25 and 30, respectively). 

1. Report on the “First Central American Forum on the Social Prevention of Violence and the Rehabilitation and Reintegration of At-Risk and Delinquent Youth, and Related Background Information” 


The Permanent Council took note of the information presented by Ambassador Abigail Castro de Pérez, Permanent Representative of El Salvador, on the above-mentioned Forum, which was held in El Salvador from September 26 to 28, 2005 (CP/INF. 5265/05). 

Mr. Oscar Bonilla, President of the National Public Security Council of El Salvador, presented to the Permanent Council the conclusions and recommendations adopted by the Forum, and the Council agreed to forward them to the Special Committee on Transnational Organized Crime. 

The Council also received a report from Dr. Alberto Concha-Eastman, Regional Advisor for Violence at the Pan American Health Organization, on the work of the Inter-American Coalition for the Prevention of Violence, with special emphasis on the Coalition’s activities related to gangs. 

2. Fourth Summit of the Americas 


Ambassador Rodolfo Gil, Permanent Representative of Argentina, made a presentation on the Fourth Summit of the Americas, held in Mar del Plata, Argentina, on November 4 and 5, 2005, and transmitted to the Council the Declaration and Plan of Action of Mar del Plata and the Communiqués adopted at the Fourth Summit of the Americas (CP/INF.5271/05).  The Permanent Council took note of Ambassador Gil’s presentation, as well as of the comments made by delegations.

3. The Latin American Integration Association (ALADI) of Today:  Its Relationship with the OAS


Ambassador Didier Opertti Badán, Secretary General of ALADI, addressed the Council on strengthening relations and increasing cooperation between the OAS and ALADI.  The Council took note of Ambassador Opertti’s presentation, as well as the comments made by delegations, and decided that the statements that will be included in the minutes of the meeting will be transmitted to the organs, agencies, and entities of the Organization for their information. 

4. Change of date of the Meeting of National Authorities on Trafficking in Persons 


The Permanent Council agreed on changing the date of the Meeting of National Authorities on Trafficking in Persons, to be held on Margarita Island, Venezuela, to February 7 to 10, 2006.  The Council also agreed that the Secretariat should issue a revised version of resolution CP/RES. 889 (1503/05) to reflect the Council’s decision to change the date of the meeting.

5. Work Plan of the Committee on Hemispheric Security 


Ambassador Esteban Tomic, Permanent Representative of Chile, and Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security, presented a revised version of the Work Plan 2005-2006 of the Committee (CP/CSH-732/05 rev. 2).  The Council took note of the work plan and requested its distribution.

6. Other business

· Ambassador Paul Durand, Permanent Representative of Canada and Chair of the Working Group on Procedures and Priorities, presented a verbal report regarding the completion of the mandate given by the Permanent Council to the Working Group. Several delegations congratulated Ambassador Durand on the work done by the Working Group.

· Ambassador Salvador Rodezno Fuentes thanked the Organization of American States for its support during the elections held recently in his country and requested, through the Assistant Secretary General, the continued assistance of the Office for the Promotion of Democracy (OPD) in Honduras.

· Ambassador Osmar Vladimir Chohfi, Permanent Representative of Brazil, reported to the Council that his Government has contributed $180,000 to the Brazilian Specific Fund managed by the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI).  He also informed that the Brazilian Government is cooperating with the Government of the Dominican Republic on the next election, with the support of the OPD.

· Juan Sandoval Mendiolea, Alternate Representative of Mexico, informed to the Permanent Council that at the next meeting of the Special Committee on Transnational Organized Crime, to be held on December 7, 2005, in the Hall of the Americas, Judge Baltasar Garzón Real will address the topic “Manifestations of Organized Crime:  Terrorism.”
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�.	Statements and comments by the delegations may be found in the verbatim minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1519/05.
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